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p Congratulations to the world, a Baby savior
is born! Besides Jesus, Paul Browering has a
2 71b 19” new baby, and Steve Pavloski has a
& 7Ib 80z 20.5” baby. congratulations!
€ Readers in the Battleship Massachusetts
P area, | received mailings about their exhibits.
R If your interested in what’s going on there
£ they have an e-mail
$ battleship@battleshipcove.com.
Thanks to all the contributing authors,
¢ again! Especially to Lief Goodson, for
funding the color page! What a guy, it was all
" his idea, and we all are grateful for a splash of
F HB color! I was surprised to discover that this
was not the first color for HB, page 44 is the
t only other true color. Also, thanks to Jeff
P Poindexter for the Logo, I felt it was a
welcome chage to another Hitler logo (for
£ some)..
$ Calendar; only Nationals, July 12-17th 98
o (page 1246 for more details)
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President's Column

by
Frank Pittelli, WA98

As "The Year of Fluegel" comes to a close, I am proud to say that the
hobby continues to grow in numbers and in stature. The annual harvest
of prospective rookies went well and many new members are busily
building their first boats, dreaming of their first battle in the spring.
Many veterans are also busy in their workshops, either creating new
masterpieces or perfecting (ie. fixing) old masterpieces.

In an attempt to disprove the saying about "old dogs”, both Fluegel and
Stan have announced new ships for the coming year. Clearly, both of
these venerable founders want to make a big impression during the 20th
Anniversary NATS. We all owe a great deal to them for creating this
magnificent obsession, and I hear that many captains have plans to "pay
homage" to them on the lake with a 21 BB salute (what more fitting
tribute could there be!!)

On the bureaucratic front, [ am sorry to announce that Lief Goodson
tendered his resignation as Vice President because of personal reasons.
Lief plans to continue participating as a battler, but felt he could not
fulfill the duties of VP properly. To that end. a number of captains on

the Internet pushed for the E-board to fill the open slot as quickly as
possible, given the critical importance of the Freq Czar (which is now
officially the VP's job.) Accordingly, the E-board voted on a list of
volunteers for the position. Iam happy to say that Will Montgomery
has been appointed to fill the vacated VP/Freq Czar position. If you
have any frequency related problems, Will can be reached by email at:

wxmd3 1b@prodigy.com
or by regular mail at:

Will Montgomery

110 Thomas Rd.

Glen Burnie, MD 21060
410-760-8991

I am also happy to announce that the IR/CWCC has been awarded a
$500 check from the Radio Control Hobby Trade Association
(R/CHTA) for all of the wonderful press coverage we received for
NATS 97. We will be using that money to create a professionally
edited video tape of our press clips over the years and as many clips of
sinks and captains that we can fit into a 30 minute video. Depending
on the cost of the project, we hope to make copies of the video available
to all members for free or for the cost of the tape and/or shipping. More
details will follow as the project moves forward.

Happy holidays to everyone and let's all work hard to make 1998 the
greatest year ever seen in the hobby.





































